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February 7, 2014 

 

Via Email 

Marlene H. Dortch 

Secretary 

Federal Communications Commission 

445 12th Street, S.W. 

Washington, D.C. 20554 

 

Re:   WC Docket No. 13-97 

 

Dear Ms. Dortch: 

 

On February 6, 2014, representatives from the Alliance for Telecommunications 

Industry Solutions’ (ATIS) Industry Numbering Committee (INC) met with 
Henning Schulzrinne, Chief Technology Officer with the Federal 

Communications Commission (FCC), during the INC’s industry meeting.   

 

During the meeting, representatives from INC discussed permissive ten digit 

dialing, as well as the proposed FCC numbering workshop(s) and test bed.  INC 

representatives expressed interest in supporting the workshop and the open and 

voluntary test bed, noting that the industry has significant experience in 

establishing test beds associated with key network functions.  Dr. Schulzrinne 

asked about Best Practices related to numbering and INC noted that a significant 

number of Best Practices and guidelines have been developed by the industry. 

 

A copy of this letter is being submitted on the record of the above-referenced 

docket.  If there are any questions, please contact the undersigned.  

 

Sincerely,  

 

 
Thomas Goode 

ATIS General Counsel 

 
 

cc: Henning Schulzrinne, Chief Technology Officer 


